
tober meeting to have his 
belly filled with donations 
for the cranberry sauce 
that our club contributes to 
the feast.  

The Christmas Tree 
Lighting is sponsored by 
the Clayton Downtown De-
velopment Association and 
is scheduled for Thursday, 
December 2nd.  The 
Woman’s Club of Clayton 
will be offering food at our 
clubhouse during the 
event.  We will be serving 
simple food to take-out or 
to enjoy in the clubhouse 
that evening.  We are hav-
ing a meeting to develop 
our plan for this fundraiser 
on October 19th at 1pm.  
We will also have our sign-
up sheets at our next 
meeting for any who were 
not able to sign up at last 
month’s meeting. 

I leave you with this quote 
for autumn and say to 
each of you: “hasta la 
vista!” 

It was so very nice to see 
everyone at our September 
meeting!  It is wonderful to 
be able to gather in person 
again and to share fellow-
ship with each other.  We 
were pleased to have two 
of our guests join at our 
meeting; and two of our 
guests at the member so-
cial joined as well.  Please 
give these new ladies an 
extra warm welcome when 
you see them at our next 
meeting. 

October is Global Diversi-
ty Awareness Month, a 
month to celebrate and 
increase awareness about 
the diversity of cultures 
and ethnicities and the 
positive impact cultural 
diversity can have on soci-
ety.  The Arts and Culture 
CSP is hosting the lunch-
eon and is planning a Mex-
ican Fiesta.  Please be 
sure to RSVP to the sign-
up request so that we can 
plan for the proper attend-
ance. 

October is also Breast 
Cancer Awareness 
Month and our Health and 
Wellness CSP would like to 
acknowledge and honor 
our members who are 
breast cancer survivors.  If 
you are a survivor, please 
contact Nancy Maynard so 
that you may be added to 
the list. 

Our Education CSP has a 
wonderful opportunity for 
anyone interested in men-
toring a high school stu-
dent.  There are two pro-
grams that we are asking 
for volunteers for:  one at 

Smithfield-Selma High 
School and one at Clay-
ton High School.  Please 
look for more information 
on how you can make a 
difference in a young per-
son’s life. 

The Main Street Garden 
will be hosting a couple of 
different things for the 
Halloween season:  there 
will be a haunted garden 
tour as well as pumpkin 
decorating for the young-
er kids.  The Environment 
CSP with Rachel Masi-
more as chair will be 
partnering with the gar-
den to facilitate these 
happening.  Please con-
tact Rachel to let her 
know when and where 
you can help.  Thank you 
for your volunteer spirit! 

As we shared at our 
meeting, the Feed the 
Need Thanksgiving 
Meal will be take-out on-
ly.  The collaborative 
committee is planning for 
approximately half of the 
normal meals to be 
served, probably around 
1000 – 1250.  There will 
be sign-up sheets at our 
October meeting for those 
who would like to assist 
with this endeavor.  We 
are looking for volunteers 
to work the day of the 
event (Wednesday, No-
vember 24th) and for peo-
ple to bake and package 
brownies for the take-out 
meals.  Looking forward 
to participating in this 
fine event once again this 
year!  Also, Tom the 
Turkey will be visiting 
the tables during our Oc-
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September Meeting Highlights 

The September meeting was held on 
September 8th at the clubhouse with 38 
members and 2 guests attending.  The 
Education and Libraries CSP hosted 
the meeting and Betsy Grannis provided 
the entree. The devotion and blessing 
was given by Sandy Nesselrode.  During 
lunch, members at each table discussed 
exciting things they did during the sum-
mer.  One person at each table was se-
lected to share their story with all pre-
sent and they were given a sunflower 
pen. 

The program was pre-
sented by Joy Garret-
son, Hocutt-
Ellington Memorial 
Library Director.  Ms. 
Garretson discussed 
some of the exciting 
things happening at 
the library including 
some of the grants the 
library has received.  
One grant allowed the 
library to select and 
purchase many copies 
of a book for a com-

munity read.  The book selected is The 
House on Mango Street by Sandra 
Cisneros and copies were made availa-
ble to members.  Another grant allowed 
the library to purchase Chromebooks 
and Hot Spots that can be checked out 
of the library for 3 weeks. 

Highlights from the meeting: 

• Two new members were intro-
duced—Debbie Allison and Zip 
Barnard.  Welcome Ladies!! 

• Two guests were introduced—Dixie 
Brady and Jeanne Dahl. 

• TWCC will continue to meet in per-
son but we will comply with any 
changes resulting from Executive 
Orders by the Governor. 

• The Executive Board hosted a Mem-
ber Social on August 17th at the 
clubhouse.  There were 21 members 
and 4 guests in attendance—two of 
whom joined that night! 

• At the GFWC international conven-
tion, TWCC won the Environment 
CSP Creativity Award for Candy-
land. 

• Plaques were presented to the win-
ners of the individual Clubwoman 
Awards.  Pictured at left with Presi-
dent Betsy Grannis, Susan John-
son winner of Clubwoman with 
Heart; Brenda Gay winner of Club-
woman of the Year.  Cheryl Cham-
pion, winner of the Citizenship and 
Patriotism Award is a member of 
Night ‘N’ Gals and was not present 
for the award presentation. 

• President Betsy Grannis presented 
Sunflower necklaces to the club offic-
ers. 

• TWCC will help once again with Serve 
the Need Thanksgiving meal the 
Wednesday before Thanksgiving. 

• The Fall Fashion Show will not be held 
as a host store could not be identified. 

• The town’s Christmas Tree Lighting 
will be on December 2nd.  TWCC will 
sell food and drinks once again. 

• The Jewelry Tree is an ongoing pro-
ject where members donate items to 
be placed on Facebook Marketplace.  
Trish Perna and Margaret Lee are 
heading up this effort. 

• Judy Ryan and Loretta Mascia are co-
chairing the Small Town Gala, the 
club’s largest fundraiser.  It will be 
held March 19th at The Farm@42. 

• TWCC is partnering with Main Street 
Community Garden to hold a Hallow-
een Haunted Garden during the 
Harvest Festival, October 27-31.  Set 
up is October 25 & 26.  Rachel Masi-
more and Melissa Francis are heading 
up this effort. 

• Next month the Arts and Culture CSP 
will host the meeting and the speaker 
will be from the Ava Gardner Muse-
um.  In honor of International Food 
month, a Mexican meal will be provid-
ed. 

• The Arts Festival will be held on Feb-
ruary 3, 2022.  Clubwomen are en-
couraged to submit items. 

• Jumpstart Read for the Record is 
on October 28th where first graders 
across America will read All About 
Amy Wu and Patchwork Dragon by 
Kat Zhang. 

• Belle Allen explained the Silent 
Partners program and encouraged 
members to sign up for this important 
program. 

• Health & Wellness CSP will again do 
Backpack Buddies and meals for 
House of Hope. 

• A HUGE Thanks to Klaus LaRocca for 
taking a group picture following the 
meeting!!  It is posted on the club’s 
website, twccnc.org 

Above:  Zip Barnard 

Below:  Debbie Allison 
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Health and Wellness will once again be recognizing our members 
that are Breast Cancer survivors at our October meeting. Please 
call Nancy Maynard 815-274-4446 if you would like to be recog-
nized. We admire your strength and fight, ladies! You are our hero-
ines! We would like ALL members to wear PINK Oct 13th to 
show love and support to our survivors.  

Debbie Allison and Nancy Maynard hosted our first BINGO 
event at the Clayton Center for Aging on Sept 10th.  It was 
so much fun! We will be calling bingo every second Friday of the 
month going forward.  

Laurie Partlo participated in the Great Cycle Challenge to raise money to 
fight kids cancer. She has raised over $1700.00! Nice job, Laurie! You make 
us proud! 

Nancy Maynard, along with her dog (Gretchen), 
participated in the Be The Light 5k. Money 
raised helps support Wake Monarch Academy 
Recovery High School (Raleigh). Sadly, teenage 
substance abuse and suicides are on the rise eve-
ry year. WMA gives them a safe and supportive 
environment to finish their studies while they re-
cover from substance abuse.  

In addition to Breast Cancer Aware-
ness Month October is also Nation-
al Dental Health Awareness. 
Regular dental checkups and oral 
care including brushing, flossing, and rinsing with 
an antibacterial mouthwash can play a big part in 
your overall health.  

The living room at House of Hope is in need of new furniture.  The 
girls at the house could really benefit from a brightened and new 
cozy living room.  This is a special time to donate because most 
donations will be matched dollar for dollar from now until the 
end of the year.  Donations can be made at https://givebutter.com/LUlBsH .  
If you would like to sponsor a particular item, the following are available for 
sponsorship:  Grey Stripe Chairs—$520 each (4); Teal Velvet Chairs—$566 
each (2); Sofa—$830; Rug—$770; TV Console—$100; Bookcases—$120 each 
(2); Coffee Table—$285; Side Table—$120; Ottomans—$145 each (4); 
Lamp—$32; Throw Pillows—$25 each (2); Wall art—$420 each (3) 

October 4 

ESO Book Club  
 10:00am 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 

October 12 

Arts & Culture CSP 
Set Up 
10am 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 

October 12 

House of Hope Meal 
 

October 13 

TWCC Lunch Meeting  
11:45am 

TWCC Clubhouse 
WEAR PINK 

 

October 14 

Night ’N’ Gals 
7pm 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 

October 19 

TWCC Executive 
Board 

10:00am 
TWCC Clubhouse 

 

October 26 

TWCC Bunco 
1:00pm 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 

November 5-6 

GFWC-NC Fall Conf 

Hilton Asheville  
Biltmore Park 

 

December 2 

Town Tree Lighting 
Food for Sale at 
TWCC Clubhouse 

 

March 12, 2022 

GFWC-NC State Arts 
Festival 

Mebane Arts Center 
 

March 19, 2022 

TWCC Gala 
Farm at 42 

 

April 22-23, 2022 

GFWC-NC Annual 
Convention 

Marriott Winston-
Salem 

Arts & Culture CSP   
Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks, Dianne Carroll 

The Arts and Culture CSP has adopted 
Ms. Davis’ Special Needs Class at 
Riverwood Elementary School.  There 
are 7 kids in her class.  These kids are 
mentally and physically challenged.  
They need special art supplies.  A 
regular box of 16 crayons sells for about 
$2; a box of a6 crayons for special needs 
kids are $15.90. A pair of safety scissors 
usually cost $2; special needs scissors are $4.50.  All special needs art sup-
plies cost more than regular art supplies.  We would like to ask every member 
to help with these supplies.  If you can donate $1 or $2, it would be greatly 
appreciated.  We will be taking up a collection at the October meeting. 
 

Thanks for all you do to help others!!! 

https://givebutter.com/LUlBsH?fbclid=IwAR0-h6ZY4vShwnZNj-5_mg1QhPyXmBtB__D55vCOj4MgSNlkSGhz6ZeZEOI
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Night ‘N’ Gals             Chair: Robin Sachsenheimer  

The Night ‘N’ Gals will meet at the clubhouse on October 14th at 7pm 
and all members are invited to attend.   

Heartfelt sympathy 
for TWCC Member 
Becky Stewart 
whose Grandson, 
Jacob, passed away 
due to birth compli-
cations.  Our 
thoughts and pray-
ers are with Becky 
and her family dur-
ing this very diffi-
cult time. 

Education & Libraries CSP Co-Chairs: Brenda Gay, Margaret Lee 

The Education and Libraries CSP would like to thank everyone who had a 
hand in helping us have such a terrific kickoff to our first meeting of the sea-
son and our first in person meeting and lunch in a very long time. Thanks la-
dies from the club for chipping in and baking cakes for us, for helping us 
serve the food. Couldn’t have done it without you! 

A special thanks to Brenda Hill 
for decorating the library win-
dow for Education month 
(pictured at left). It was spec-
tacular! 

Joy Garretson, Hocutt Elling-
ton Library Director, was our 
speaker in September and she 
told about the following grant 
the library received: 

Grant Announcement: The 
Hocutt-Ellington Memorial Li-
brary is one of 61 organizations 
nationwide selected to receive a 
2021-2022 NEA Big Read grant. 

A grant of $12,398 will support a community reading program focusing on 
The House on Mango Street by Sandra Cisneros from September 2021 - 
May 2022.  An initiative of the National Endowment for the Arts in partnership 
with Arts Midwest, the NEA Big Read broadens our 
understanding of our world, our communities, and our-
selves through the joy of sharing a good book. 

With this grant, the library will be hosting tons of 
events from Sept - May 2022, including numerous 
book clubs in the schools and in the public, hosting free 
art classes, free theater workshops with Carolina Youth 
Theatre, etc. 

Joy brought The House on Mango Street books so each 
member at the meeting would have a copy.  The 
books are free which is part of this grant for all to 
read.  If you did not receive a copy, go to the library, 
and pick one up.  If you have questions, see Joy Gar-
retson who is the Library Director and who was also 
our guest speaker at our luncheon on Wednesday, 
Sept. 8th. 

Please keep TWCC 
member Terri Ses-
soms in your 
thoughts and pray-
ers.  Her husband, 
Merv Sessoms, 
passed away on Sep-
tember 7, 2021. 

These inspirational 

thoughts were contributed 

by Peggy Earp 
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Environment CSP  Co-Chairs: Rachel Masimore, Trish Perna 

Trish Perna, Environment CSP Co-Chair, has been gift-
ed 10 flowering trees indigenous to our area.  She 
would like to be able to donate them to a worthy re-
cipient in the name of TWCC.  She has reached out to 
Clayton Parks & Recreation to see if they can use them 
and is waiting to hear back from them.  Trish will be 
receiving 2 Flowering Crabapples, 3 Eastern Red-
buds, 2 Washington Hawthorns and 3 White 
Flowering Dogwoods.  The trees will be 6” - 12” in 

height and will arrive sometime in November.  They need to be planted with-
in 5 days of arrival.  If any members are aware of areas in the community 
that could benefit from some or all of these donations, they are asked to 
contact Trish at tricia.perna@gmail.com or call/text 702-875-2691. 

TWCC is partnering with Main Street Community Garden for a Halloween 
event including a haunted cemetery and pumpkin decorating/face painting 
for younger children.  Set up will be October 25-26 so please contact Ra-
chel Masimore if you are able to assist in this effort.  Also, all members are 
requested to bring a bag of candy to the October meeting to be given 
out to kids who visit the garden. 

Civic Engagement & Outreach CSP   
Co-Chairs: Susan Johnson and Susan Quinn 

The CEO CSP has partnered with First 
Baptist Church of Clayton this month 
to assist 200 Afghan families that 
are to be relocated to the Triangle Ar-
ea. We collected gift cards to be used 
for food and clothing, as well as hy-
giene items and diapers. Pictured at 
left are Executive Board members 
with some of the contributed items.  
These individuals served America for 
the past 20 years and now need our 
help to relocate. This activity encom-
passed three of our four “broad 
strokes” which are Citizenship; the 

Needy, Hungry, and Homeless; and Our Military Personnel and Veterans.  
 

During our November general meeting we will address our fourth broad 
stroke which is Crime Prevention and Safety. The CEO CSP has extended 
it’s outreach during the current administration of GFWC and provides us with 
many ways to serve.  

Art Festival  Chair: Susan Johnson 

The members of the Art Festival Committee are at work or-
ganizing the festival for February 3rd, 2022 at the Clayton 
Center.  Student packets have been delivered to 10 Clayton Area schools 
and teachers encouraged to participate.  Angela Williams will collect 
clubwomen entries again this year, and handouts were provided at our 
September general meeting describing each category. The information is also 
on the TWCC website under Member Resources. The clubwomen categories 
cover visual arts, crafts, and photography. Be working on your entries.  Peg-
gy Earp is in charge of clubwomen literature as well as the GFWC-NC state 
chair for the literature contest. Contact Susan Johnson, Chair of the Art Fes-
tival, if you have questions. 

Congratulat ions 

are in order for 

Rev. Stephanie 

Parker, grand-

d a u g h t e r  o f 

TWCC member 

Belle Allen, who 

was commissioned 

at Campbell Uni-

versity Divinity 

School and or-

dained as a minis-

ter at Clayton 

First  Bapt is t 

Church where she 

is Director of Chil-

dren’s Ministries.  

Marlene Dillon is re-
covering at home fol-
lowing knee surgery 
on September 8th. 

Margaret Lee is recov-
ering from several 
procedures. 

mailto:tricia.perna@gmail.com
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ESO Book Club                   Chair: Brenda Gay 

Welcome back all members of the ESO book club.  The ESO book club 
had their first meeting at The Woman’s Club in Clayton, NC in Septem-
ber.  We had 13 members present and each member had a great time report-
ing on books that they have read.   

We wish to welcome our new ESO members; Robin Sachsenheimer, Betty 
Francies, Margaret Lee, and welcome back Sandy Nesselrode, and Edie 
Brown.   

We had a few members move who are no longer with us. We now have 17 
ESO members.  They are Edie Brown, Marlene Dillon, Margaret DiNubila, 
Betty Francies, Betsy Grannis, Jo Howard, Patty Jo Johnson, Margaret Lee, 
Rachel Masimore, Loretta Mascia, Nancy Maynard, Sandy Nesselrode, Robin 
Sachsenheimer, Marianne Sapsara, Donna Steele, Angela Williams, and Bren-
da Gay, Chair   

A list of all the books read at each meeting is given to the members the fol-
lowing month for them to keep in their ESO folder if they choose.  The follow-
ing are two of the books reported on at our September meeting.   

The Book of Two Ways by Jodi 
Picoult (It follows Dawn Edelstein, a 
death doula with a physicist husband 
and a teenage daughter.  Dawn’s job is 
to help terminally ill patients and their 
loved one’s transition from life to 
death.)  

In an Instant by Suzanne Redfearn 
(This is about a sixteen-year-old name 
Finn Miller when a devastating car acci-
dent tumbles her and ten others over 
the side of a mountain.  Suspended be-
tween worlds, she watches helplessly as 
those she loves struggle to survive.) 

As you know, Hilda Jernigan, GFWC (General Federation Woman’s Club), 
State Chair of ESO was our ESO Kick-Off speaker in August. At the end of 
the meeting, she was given a sunflower vase as a gift.   I failed to mention in 
the September Newsletter that we also gave her a $25 cash gift.  Hilda was 
kind enough to donate the $25 to a hospital fundraiser to assist cancer pa-
tients with their needs in the name of “The Woman’s Club of Clayton ESO 
Book club”.   

The ESO is a member of Friends of the Library.  The an-
nual book sale that raises funds for the library will be 
held October 8-11 and they need volunteers to assist dur-
ing the book sale.  ESO members, as well as other club 
members, are encouraged to volunteer for this event.  The 

busiest day will be October 9th so please consider this as you sign up to vol-
unteer.  Call the Hocutt-Ellington Memorial Library at 919-553-5542 to volun-
teer. 

Our next ESO book club meeting will be Monday, October 4th at 10:00 
at The Woman’s Club.    

Dues are Due by Dec 1 

Day members-$75 

Night’n’Gals-$55  

Make checks payable to 

The Woman’s Club of 

Clayton and send to: 

The Woman’s Club of Clayton 

PO Box 26 

Clayton, NC 27528 

OCTOBER 

10/4  Mary James 

10/7  Joyce Blackley 

10/10 Gracie Chamblee 

10/10 Susan Johnson 

10/11 Sharon Wilson 

10/12 Marlene Dillon 

10/12 Ruth LaRocca 

10/16 Sarah Brooks 

10/17 Doris Grissom(H) 

10/22 Trish Perna 

10/25 Terri Sessoms 

10/29 Becky Stewart 

TWCC Bunco      Chair: Sarah Brooks  

Bunco is an extremely easy game of dice that provides mem-
bers time to come together for an afternoon of fun and frivolity!!  
All members are welcome to participate—just let Sarah Brooks know if 
you want to be added to the Bunco list.  Bunco will be held each month 
on the 4th Tuesday at 1pm.  Upcoming Bunco dates: September 28 and 
October 26. 



For the October meet-

ing:  

• Wear Pink 

• Bring a Bag of Can-

dy for Halloween 

event 

• Donations for Spe-

cial Needs Art Sup-

plies 

• Donations for Cran-

berry Sauce 

• Money/checkbook 

for club dues (Day-

$55 for dues and 

$20 for lunch as-

sessment; Night ‘N 

Gals $55) 

Notify Susan Johnson, 

Corresponding Secretary, 

if a card from the club 

needs to be sent to anyone 

Do you have club mem-
ber news, personal an-
nouncements, family 

news, personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club mem-
bers? 

 
Please submit items by 

the 25th of the month to 
the “Club Chatter” Edi-

tor,  
Sarah Brooks 

sbrooks@twccnc.org 

Meals for House of 
Hope (2nd Tuesday) 

Bingo at Senior Ctr
(2nd Friday) 

Mentoring students 
at SSS and Clayton 

High Schools 

Small Town Gala 

Arts Festival 

Library Book Sale 

Halloween at Main 
St. Community Gar-

den 

Food Sale at Christ-
mas Tree Lighting 

Jumpstart Read for 
the Record 

Backpack Buddies 

Silent Partners 

Hospitality 
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AmazonSmile is a website 

operated by Amazon with 

the same products, pric-

es, and shopping features 

as Amazon.com. The dif-

ference is that when you 

shop on AmazonSmile, 

the AmazonSmile Foun-

dation will donate 0.5% 

of the purchase price of 

eligible products to the 

charitable organization of 

your choice.  

• Go to amazon.com  

• In the search box, 

search Amazon Smile 

• In the first box, click 

on “About Ama-

zonSmile” (here you 

can read about the 

program) 

• Click on “Get Start-

ed” 

• If you already have 

an Amazon account, 

sign in.  If you do not 

have an account, 

click on “Create an 

account” (Note: to 

create an account, a 

credit card is not 

needed) 

• After you are signed 

in, go to the box, “Or 

pick your own chari-

table organization:” 

• Type in “Woman's 

Club of Clayton”. 

• 2 options will appear 

so be sure to select 

Clayton, NC 

• After you make your 

selection, you are 

reminded to use 

smile.amazon.com 

to access Amazon in 

order for proceeds to 

be allocated to TWCC 

• Bookmark the 

smile.amazon.com 

link  

One of the TWCC fundraisers this 
year is the Jewelry Tree.  Jewelry 
donated by members will be listed 
and sold on Facebook Marketplace 
by Margaret Lee and Trish Perna.  
Some things that sell well are vin-
tage pieces, such as pins, silver 
(925) rings and bracelets.  Contact 
Trish or Margaret if you have items 
to sell or bring the items to one of 
the monthly meetings. 

October Menu 

Entrée will be provided 

by Betsy Grannis 

Arts & Culture CSP will 

host and provide side & 

dessert & beverages 

Chicken Enchilada 
Bake 

Mexican Rice 

Chips & Salsa 

Subscribe to  
GFWC 

News & Notes 
Simply provide your 

name, mailing ad-

dress, email, and 

club name 

to gfwc@gfwc.org 

http://www.amazon.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
mailto:gfwc@gfwc.org
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Roast Pork with Spiced Cherry Sauce 
Ingredients 
1 (3-4 lb.) boneless pork loin roast 
1 tsp salt 
1 tsp pepper 
1 tsp rubbed sage 
1 (14.5 oz) can pitted sour cherries 
12 whole cloves 
1 stick cinnamon 
1 ½ cups sugar 
¼ cup white vinegar 
¼ cup cornstarch 
1 T lemon juice 
1 T melted butter or margarine 
3-4 drops red food coloring 
 

Instructions: 
Meat:  Determine amount of roast needed for meal (freeze unused portion).  
Sprinkle roast with salt, pepper and sage.  Place roast, fat side up, on rack in 
shallow roasting pan.  Insert meat thermometer into thickest part of meat.  
Bake at 375 degrees for 1 hour or until meat thermometer registers 160 de-
grees. 

Cherries:  Drain cherries; reserve liquid, and add water to make ¾ cup, if nec-
essary.  Tie cloves and cinnamon in cheesecloth bag.  Combine ½ cup cherry 
liquid, sugar, vinegar and spice bag in saucepan.  Bring to boil; reduce heat; 
simmer uncovered 10 minutes.  Remove spice bag.  Combine cornstarch and 
remaining ¼ cup cherry liquid – stir in hot liquid.  Cook over medium heat, 
stirring constantly, 1 minute or till mixture is thickened and bubbly.  Stir in 
cherries, lemon juice, butter and food coloring.   

Slice roast into ½ inch pieces.  Place roast on platter.  Garnish with purple and 
green kale, lemon wedges.  Serve with sauce. 

Yield: 6-8 servings 

In the event of illness or be-
reavement, members are  
encouraged to contact  

Marlene Dillon 
if assistance is needed with 

meals, errands, etc.   
Call 315-559-7240 

or email  
marlenedillon4@icloud.com 

Each month will feature 

recipes by category 

October—Pork 
November—Thanksgiving 

December—Seafood 
January—Cake 

February—Appetizers 
March—Lamb 
April—Italian 

May—Cookies 
 

Send your favorite 

recipes to  
sbrooks@twccnc.org 

 

Recipes provided by  

Sarah Brooks 

Pork Kebabs with Bourbon Sauce 
Ingredients 
2 pork tenderloins, trimmed, cut into 3 inch cubes (3 lbs.) 
1 large red onion, cut into 1 1/2 inch thick half-moon rings 
1 cup diced onion 
3 T unsalted butter 
3/4 cup ketchup 
1/2 cup each fresh orange juice, cider vinegar and bourbon 
1/3 cup brown sugar 
1/4 cup molasses 
2 T Worcestershire sauce 
Salt and Pepper to taste 
 

Instructions: 
Sauce:  Cook diced onion in butter in a saucepan over medium heat until soft, 
4-5 minutes.  Stir in ketchup, orange juice, vinegar, bourbon, brown sugar, 
molasses, and Worcestershire.  Season with salt and pepper.  Bring sauce to a 
boil, reduce to simmer, and cook 10 minutes; let cool slightly, then puree with 
a handheld blender.  Reserve half the sauce for serving. 

Kebabs:  Preheat grill to medium-high.  Brush grill grate with oil.  Thread pork 
cubes and red onion on double skewers; season with salt and pepper.  Grill 
kebabs, covered, 3-4 minutes on one side.  Baste kebabs with remaining 
sauce, then flip and grill 3-4 minutes more.  Baste kebabs again, flip, and con-
tinue cooking and basting until an instant-read thermometer inserted in to the 
centers registers 145 degrees, about 4 minutes more.  Let kebabs rest 5 
minutes before serving with reserved sauce.   

Yield: 4 servings 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 

Mary James 

        ESO  
         Clubhouse 

        10am 

5 6 7 

Joyce Blackley 

8 

 

H&W CSP sponsors 
Bingo at Senior 
Center    10am 

9 

10 

Gracie Chamblee 
Susan Johnson 

11 

Sharon Wilson 

12 

Marlene Dillon 
Ruth LaRocca 

A&C CSP to Set Up 
for lunch meeting  
Clubhouse  10am 

 

H&W CSP provides 
meal to House of 

Hope 

13 

TWCC Lunch Meeting  

TWCC Clubhouse 
11:45am 

14 

Night n Gals 
TWCC Clubhouse 

7pm 

15 16 

Sarah Brooks 

17 18 19 

 
TWCC Board  

Meeting   
TWCC Clubhouse 

10am   

20 21 22 

Trish Perna 

23 

24 25 

Terri Sessoms 

Halloween Set up 

at Garden 

26 

 

TWCC Bunco  
TWCC Clubhouse 

1pm 
Halloween Set up 

at Garden 

27 28 

 

Halloween at the 
Garden 

1-3pm; 6-7pm 
 

29 

Becky Stewart 

 

Halloween at the 
Garden 

1-3pm; 6-7pm 

30 

 

Halloween at the 
Garden 

1-3pm; 6-7pm 

31 

 

Halloween at the 
Garden 

1-3pm; 6-7pm 

      

October 2021 
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